

A regular meeting of the 65rd Session of Student Senate was called to order at 6:00 PM on Monday September 13th, 2021 in the Dakota Ballroom of the Davies Student Center, President Mikoulinskii chairing the meeting.

## Pledge of Allegiance

Led by: Grace Crickette

### Land Acknowledgment

"I/We acknowledge that the University of Wisconsin-Eau Claire occupies the sacred and ancestral lands of Indigenous Peoples. I/We honor the land of the Ojibwe and Dakota Nations."

### 65th Session Roll Call – 09/14/2021

## **Executive Board**

Title	Name	Status (Present, Absent)
		( <b>P</b> , <b>A</b> )
Chief of Staff	Olivia Schenzel	P
AA Director	Elizabeth TenBarge	P
<b>ESM Senate Director</b>	Mengcha Moua	P
<b>Finance Director</b>	Nick Johnson	P
ITC Director	Brett Swanson	P
IGA Director	Bailey Carruthers	P
SOS Director	Maddie Loeffler	P
SOC Director	Brenden Hicks	P
UAC Director	Brett Farmer	P
<b>Mascot Coordinator</b>	Zach May	P
<b>Housing Coordinator</b>	Steven Ross	P



# **On-Campus Senators**

Name	Status
Denison, Anakah	P
Farmer, Brett	P
Gaitan, Yoshi	P
Gomez, Rosa	P
Kranich, Adler	P
Krysheski, Tanessa	P
Long, Alicia	P
McGuine, Sydney	P
TenBarge, Elizabeth	P

# **Off-Campus Senators**

Name	Status
Barreyro, Drake	P
Bokath, Dakota	P
Delehanty, Ravi	P
Dravis, Drew	P
Hicks, Brenden	P
Mohan, Pavithra	P
Schenzel, Olivia	P
Stoll, Alex	P
Voon, Aidan	P
Weerts, Zach	P



#### **Executive**

Title	Name	Status
Vice President	Schilling, Justin	P
President	Mikoulinskii, Jaden	P

#### **Presentation**

Entity	Topic
N/A	

## **Open Forum**

Entity	Concerns
Grace Crickette and Eau Claire Health Department Representative	COVID-19, vaccinations and the importance of getting vaccinated, "long-COVID", hospital spaces

### REPORT: President – Jaden Mikoulinskii – mikoulja3649@uwec.edu

Good evening, and welcome to the re-continuation of the 65th Student Senate session. I hope that your summer was restful and invigorating for the essential work that is to come within this organization. Over the course of the summer, I've worked on a multitude of projects, including Parking, Transportation, Space Allocation, planning the Senate Social, planning the Student Senate retreat, and finding new candidates for the exec board. As a reminder, the retreat is this Saturday and Sunday, and all are required to attend. Please direct any concerns regarding attendance or food restrictions to Chief of Staff Schenzel. A formal agenda is forthcoming in the next 24 hours. Thank you to those of you who supported Welcome Week events and the Senate Social. We had over XXX people attend our event, and nearly 200 request further information on our commissions and Vacancy positions. Especially to Director Carruthers, Director TenBarge, and Senator Stoll, thank you for your tireless work in planning and implementing this event. Tonight we will be conducting the appointment process for committees. Please remember that you are to sign up for *one* committee, minimum, as a Senator. If you hold both Director and Senator roles, this must be separate from committee requirements listed for your executive role. The Vacancy Committee will convene this week to appoint five vacancies for Senator roles--I'm pleased to announce we have 21 interested applicants. For this year--I hope that you can all



remain engaged with this organization, and the potential it has to make *real* change on this campus. You'll find after this weekend's retreat that we are moving towards a stronger, more unified, and equitable direction with this organization. I'm grateful to have you all on board, and ready for all of the advocacy and triumphs that are to come.

### REPORT: Vice President – Justin Schilling – schilljp5377@uwec.edu

Hello everyone and welcome to the first meeting of the semester! Over the summer, I engaged in multiple conversations and initiatives with many people across campus. Some of these include meeting with the UW-System Interim President Tommy Thompson and the Board of Regents to discuss the 70/70 Vaccination campaign, conceptualizing a potential recreation space here in Davies with the Director of University Centers, Kristen Schumacher, and forming a memorandum of understanding between Senate and the Athletics Department regarding the usage of Blu. Tomorrow, I'll be attending the inaugural game for Men's Soccer on behalf of the student body (I highly encourage you all to attend this event as it's a major step for our university's athletic program). Please let me know if you have any questions!

### REPORT: Chief of Staff – Olivia Schenzel– Schenzom9959@uwec.edu

Good evening, everyone! I hope all is well and your school year is off to a great start. This summer I spent time planning the senate retreat which will occur this weekend! I look forward to seeing you all there. We will have an optional social portion of the retreat on Saturday where we will be having a campfire with smores, pizza, and night games! It will be a great way to familiarize yourself with the senate body.

Tonight, we will be selecting members for the internal affairs committee. We need one oncampus senator, one off campus senator, an executive board member, and two Student Senate members at large. We will be doing an extensive overhaul of the bylaws this year. If this is interesting to you, please consider self-nominating for a spot on the committee- I would love to have you.

In addition, I have been working on reformulating the manner in which office and outreach hours will be tracked- more information to come at the retreat this weekend.

After the retreat I will begin new senator check ins and new director check ins so look for that email from me soon. If you are a returning senator or director, you are more than welcome to also schedule a check in. On that note, I am in my office quite often, so stop by whenever if there is anything that you need. I look forward to working with you all this upcoming session and I am so excited to get to know you all.

## **REPORTS: Board of Directors**

## Academic Affairs Commission Director - Elizabeth TenBarge

Hello everyone, I am Elizabeth TenBarge, the Academic Affairs Director for the upcoming session and I am excited to get into Academic Affairs Commission meetings.



This summer I worked on a variety of different initiatives that will impact the academic lives of students. First, I worked with the Provost's office to re-evaluate the processes of Blugold Differential Commitment Tuition. Each year, the Academic Affairs Commission allocates around 10 million dollars into various practices and programs to encourage High Impact Practices for all students. Stephanie Jamelske and I have collaborated and will continue to work together to make the processes surrounding BCDT more transparent. Also, I have worked with ARCC to help promote the Four Year Graduation Guarantee contract. If you are currently a Sophomore, this contract makes the guarantee that you will graduate in 4 years, and if you aren't able to finish due to scheduling problems, the university will pick up the cost of your remaining degree. If you are interested in this great opportunity, please contact your advisor or feel free to contact me! A few projects that Academic Affairs plans to take on this upcoming semester include, improving accessibility to bottleneck courses, increasing access to seat request forms, re-evaluating the courses that qualify for the EDI, DDIV credits, continuing the Computer Science Task Force, creation of a First Generation Student LLC, working with other universities on the Academic Suspension Policy and so much more. If you are interested in any of these initiatives, or even just advocating for the Academic wellbeing of students on our campus, then the Academic Affairs Commission is the right fit for you! Our meetings are in person in Davies 320E and virtual on Tuesdays at 6pm!

### Communication Commission Director - N/A

## **Equity in Student Matters Senate Director – Mengcha Moua**

Hello, everyone! ESM has already had a busy start to this session and school semester, and we are only just getting started. In collaboration with my Student Equity Director, Jasmine Rosario, we have been attending different events such as The COOKout and The Senate Social to recruit an exquisite group of individuals for our commission meetings which are tentatively Thursdays at 6 PM. Aside from that, I personally have been meeting with different groups this summer to plan some different projects for the commission and myself. To start the year, one such project I have for the commission is to break down the idea of recognition legislation and brainstorm ways to make them more impactful. In the past, recognition legislation has been a routine piece of paper that gets written and then thrown out and forgotten after it gets passed by the senate and administration. This is something that is needs to be changed. I also would like to write legislation on some concerns about the campus CSO (Campus Safety Officer) program that has now replaced the Campus Cab, as there have been some reasonable doubts that were brought to my attention. Those are just two projects of many that I would like to get done this session and I cannot wait to hear about projects that you might have for the commission as well! I hope to see many of you at our first ESM meeting next week Thursday at 6! We have a lot of work to do so I urge everyone to stay strong this session and school year and please ask for help when you need it and take breaks when necessary. I am always here to support you if you need it, all you have to do is ask.



#### Finance Commission Director - Nick Johnson

Good evening, everyone. With the 65th session resuming its business, the Finance Commission has likewise. Over the summer I prepared for my role as the Finance Commission Director by beginning communications with University of Wisconsin – Eau Claire administration, including the Finance Commission advisor Tracy Drier. This preparation also included finalizing the timeline for the Organized Activities budget process and the non-allocable budget process. This week, with the end of the fiscal year approaching at the end of September, memos were sent to all Organized Activities notifying them of end of year balance contributions. Should any Organized Activity choose to appeal to retain any of their Fiscal Year 2021 ending balance, they have till next Tuesday, the 21st to do so. At the end of the this process it is estimated that the Organized Activity clearing account will amass another 300,000 dollars. In addition, I have spent the last two weeks actively recruiting for the Finance Commission. As it currently stands, the Finance Commission will meet quorum for its meeting tomorrow evening. That said, I encourage each one of you to inquire about a role in the Finance Commission should you have the interest. It is extremely important to the mission of the Student Senate and its Finance Commission that the General Assembly be represented at Finance Commission meetings. Currently, non-Senators outnumber Student Senators on the Finance Commission 2:1. Meetings will take place virtually for the time being, though this is likely to be reevaluated as the situation surrounding the COVID-19 pandemic changes. Meetings will be at 5:30, Tuesdays, be there or be square. Thank you, I will now take questions if you have any.

### **Information Technology Commission Director – Brett Swanson**

Hi everyone! Welcome to a new year of Student Senate! I'm super excited to work with all of you to make improvements to our campus that will last for years to come. In terms of updates for ITC, we have a new updated timeline for the Mobile Credentials for Blugold Cards project. If you haven't heard, or just need a refresher, the project will allow students to use their smartphones to scan into anything a Blugold Card can access, such as door access, dining, library checkout, and more. This project was funded by ITC last semester and LTS has been working over the summer to roll it out. The most recent estimate we have is to make it available to students in the spring semester! Also, I recently heard from LTS that we have 50 Adobe licenses available to give out to students who are in quarantine because of COVID-19 exposures and therefore wouldn't be able to come to campus to access the software in our computer labs. The next priority for ITC is going to be to create the Student Technology Survey, so if anyone has any concerns or questions about our campus technology that you would like to send to the Student Body, let me know and we can include it in the survey! The survey is really important because the results are sent to campus technology leaders and are used to make important decisions. Also, we are expecting a funding proposal for Blugold Connect to be submitted to ITC soon because our contract for the software will be expiring and I'll keep you all updated as details arrive. Finally, ITC meetings will be held virtually via MS Teams every Friday at 1pm and you all should have received an invite, so feel free to stop in! If you hear of anyone who is interested in checking out the commission, go ahead and forward them the meeting invite as well.



## **Intergovernmental Affairs Commission Director – Bailey Carruthers**

Hi everyone, I hope you are all having a wonderful start to your fall semester! I have had a pretty busy summer in regard to the Senate and IGA commission, and want to let you all know what I've been up to. I had the great opportunity to start my work during the summer, which allowed me to get started on a great deal of initiatives and prepare for the semester. This includes, in no particular order, meeting with Interim UW system President Tommy Thompson in a round table discussion about matters facing campus and our students, where I voiced concerns on reattainment and the emerging "academic disappointment" dilemma. I had a meeting with Campus Police to advocate for changes to their new "Campus Safety Officer" Program with a few other members of our executive board. I also attended discussions about changes to bus routes and the Campus Cab, and sat on the 70-70 vaccination team for Student Senate. I also helped plan and execute the wildly successful Senate Social, and thank everyone who helped make that day possible. On a state level, I met with UW-Madison's Legislative Liaison to discuss a new bill that is currently being debated in the Wisconsin Legislature, Bill 362. After discussion with President Mikoulinskii, we decided not to take a direct stance on this bill, because while it does affect some UW institutions, it does not affect UWEC or its shared governance and its students. I also worked largely with our Housing Coordinator Steven Ross, to tackle some longstanding issues we see students facing. We held a summer off-campus housing forum on July 7, compiled a comprehensive list of landlords within the city that are renting to UWEC students, and began to strengthen our relationship with Rent College Pads. For more detailed progress on these projects, please look into Coordinator Ross' report, where he will go more into detail. Finally, during the month of May I held interviews for the IGA intern position. I wanted to do this early within the summer due to the structure of the commission itself, and how many of the larger reoccurring projects happen at the beginning of this semester. I had a great pool of applicants and thank everyone that applied. After much consideration, I offered and appointed senator Alicia Long to the position. Her candor and enthusiasm, paired with her preparedness to cite initiatives she wishes to work on within the position makes her great for the role, and I implore you to give her a big congratulations following this meeting. Alicia, I am very excited to work with you this year. I also will share that the first IGA meeting will take place next week on Wednesday, September 22, from 5:00 – 6:00 PM in a hybrid format, with inperson meetings taking place in the Oneida Room in Davies Student Center, 320D. We are accepting applications for 11 voting members to sit on the commission, and as per the bylaws state, "The voting members must be a majority student senators." If you are interested in attending IGA meetings this year, or would like to learn more about becoming a voting member, please speak to Alicia or I after this meeting and we will provide the necessary materials. The IGA commission has some big projects approaching very quickly, including the drafting and ultimate submission of the Legislative Priority Summary, planning of the Fall Community Walkthrough, and hopefully executing a Fall Community Block Party following approval from the city. I believe that is all I have for now, and if you have any questions, you can find me at my desk following this meeting. Thanks for listening and I apologize for the length, it's been a busy one!



### Student Office of Sustainability Commission Director - Maddie Loeffler

In late August, the SOS brought on our 5 lovely interns. The interns and I welcomed freshmen at the Senate Social and the CookOUT and we are are optimistic that the SOS will be well-attended this session. Our first commission meeting will be held virtually this Wednesday the 15th from 7-8pm. Future commission meetings will likely be hybrid format. We are hoping to make significant moves toward both on and off-campus housing sustainability this year. Our first initiative is off-campus access to composting. I have been working with Earthbound Environmental Services to set up low-maintenance student access to off-campus composting. A proposal has been developed and is pending approval from purchasing. We are also working on a project surrounding the Hub next to Davies Marketplace. If you would like to be involved in this or any other projects we are working on, we encourage you to join our commission or contact me directly. Additionally, I have been collaborating with staff across the university, including the administrative department of sustainability, to implement the BluBox program. In a couple of months, Davies Marketplace will be seeing reusable containers replacing many of the disposable ones. The SOS will play a significant role in educating the student population and being available as a resource to them during this transition. Some other things for your radar: the SOS is involved in conversations around sustainability at NCUR 2023 and the sustainability of the Sonnentag Complex. We will continue advocating for third-party certification, specifically LEED, of the Sonnentag Complex. Finally, the SOS is accepting applications for voting members. If you or someone you know is interested in applying, please reach out to me at sos@uwec.edu.

#### Student Organization Commission Director - Brenden Hicks

Hi all, I hope you had a safe and relaxing summer break. Over the summer, I worked with my advisor Sara Thommesen and Garret Larson in recreation to change our organization renewal questions to include a statement specific to club sports, as well as changing some wording and timelines in our Student Organization Handbook for this fiscal year. To begin the fall semester, I have been going through and reviewing organization constitutions to ensure that organizations can complete the transition process we have set forth for them. For those who are interested can refer to my email from this afternoon, but SOC will be meeting starting this Wednesday from 11:30am-12:30pm in Colleen Bader (Davies 220D). If you have any additional questions, please let me know. Thanks!

#### **University Activities Commission Director – Brett Farmer**

I hope you all had an enjoyable and relaxing summer and are just as excited as I am to be back on campus and getting into the swing of things once again! This year, I am looking forward to updating you all on the events going on through the University Activities Commission and I cannot wait to begin working with you all, as well as various groups across campus and throughout the Eau Claire area to create amazing events all year long. If you are unaware, the University Activities Commission organizes several events each week, including our Campus Film Series and the Cabin Concert Series as well as large festivals such as Homecoming and Springfest, and other special events all throughout the year. My report each week will typically be promoting these events because I am hoping that you all will attend these events (as



representatives of the student body) and help create a vibrant and active campus community once again, especially given the improving conditions and possibilities for in-person events. This summer, UAC has worked on several projects, and I am excited to share them with you tonight. First, I am proud to share that UAC officially has the largest team since I joined the commission last fall. Eight of our nine chair positions have been filled, with four new hirings this summer, Ella Baudek as Public Relations co-chair, Julie Koehn as Public Relations co-chair, Atalissa Wells as Late Night co-chair, and Maya Frodl as Films chair. We are also starting the year strong, with all five committees having gained dozens of new members, in large part thanks to the success of the Senate Social, the CookOUT and BOB in the past two weeks. Second, We officially have our fall semester lineups set for both our Cabin Concert Series and Campus Film Series. This weekend, we will be showing the film Parasite in Woodland Theater, at our four typical showtimes; Friday at 7pm, Saturday at 2 and 7pm, and Sunday at 2pm. We will also be having two live performances this weekend as part of our Cabin concert series. Howard Luedtke and Deb Klossner will be performing on the Campus Mall Friday at 3pm, and Uncommon Denominator will be performing in the Davies Marketplace Saturday at 6pm. Finally, we have a few more events on the horizon for UAC that I want you all to be aware of. Homecoming will take place the week of October 10-17 with the theme There is No Place Like Eau Claire. Second, UAC is very excited to welcome a group to campus called Dear World in late September. Dear World is an artistic visual story-telling company that travels the country telling the stories of others. Their goal is to unite campuses and communities around a common understanding that we all have our own stories to tell and that it is our differences that bring us together. Their oneon-one discussion ends in a portrait of each individual that vaguely explains their story. After the whole process, Dear World brings in a feature speaker, along with several speakers from our campus for the "main event" or Story Celebration that unites our campus. It is truly a memorable experience, and I will present more details in the weeks to come, but I wanted to get you all excited as soon as possible! More information about Homecoming and Dear World will be coming out in the next few weeks, but for now, be sure to look for posters around campus and follow UAC on Instagram at uwec.uac for more info. Thank you, and I hope to see you all at UAC events very soon. I yield

## **REPORT: Special**

#### Mascot Coordinator – Zach May

Some of you already know who I am, some of you may not. I am Zach May (I use he/him/his pronouns) and I am the Mascot Coordinator. For those unfamiliar with the position, the Mascot Coordinator is essentially Blu's manager. I create Blu's schedule, manage their schedule, I hire their actors as well, and sometimes I am the bird. Blu had a relaxed summer, mainly spent terrorizing incoming first-years as they attended one of the many Blugold Preview Days scheduled throughout the summer. As the semester approached, Blu attended the ribbon cutting of the Flesch Family Welcome Center. And for Welcome Week, Blu was all over. Blu danced at the Davies Party (they even won a Super Smash Bros match), went to the Senate Social, took class photos with the first and second year students, attended the CookOUT. And earlier today, Blu attended UW Systems' Interim President Tommy Thomson talk about the importance of (WHAT). But enough about what Blu has done, let's talk about what will be up to. I am excited



to have Blu back to athletic events. This week, Blu will be attending the UWEC Men's Soccer match right on Simpson field. As for other events, Blu will for sure be at football games. In order to make these things happen Blu and I need actors. This Wednesday thru Friday, there will be table tents in Hilltop Café that have information how to apply to be Blu the Blugold. These will reach a mainly first year audience. So, if any of you know anyone (or even yourself) who might be interested in being Blu the Blugold please reach out to them and me.

## **Housing Coordinator- Steven Ross**

First, I would like to thank the 64th Session for creating my position as well as President Mikoulinskii and Vice President Schilling for allowing me to establish a sturdy foundation for my successors. For those that do not know, the Housing Coordinator position was created to mediate student housing issues and controversies for both on and off campus residences. My position is also on a twelve-month contract, meaning I started mediating housing issues in June. Over the summer, I have been heavily involved in student complaints regarding off-campus housing issues ranging from waste removal to the early leasing period. In July, I cemented our previously neglected relationship with Rent College Pads, our vendor for centralized off-campus advertisements and listings. With their Director Steve Catlin, I have maintained constant communication over revisions to our webpage including implementing a ratings system, increasing listings, and the development of our sublet page. Director Carruthers and I also sent a list of every landlord in the city (around 47 in total) to RCP in order to add additional listings to the page. From independent canvassing completed in August, RCP's efforts have not gone unnoticed with property owners in the area. In fact, nearly every landlord I have talked to spoke favorably of RCP and their team. Although Steve and I discussed the possibility of a Housing Fair, Director Carruthers, President Mikoulinskii, and I decided it would be best to cancel for this year due to the early leasing period and poor feedback from property owners in the area. In addition, President Mikoulinskii, Director Carruthers, and I executed a joint statement to admissions to redirect all sublet posts on the "class of" Facebook pages to our RCP sublet page. Admissions agreed with our statement and request. We believe this is one of the best ways to protect students from sublet fraud which plagues campuses across the country. Director Carruthers and I also discussed and hope to proceed with delaying the early leasing period for the 2023-2024 leasing term. Although attempts to lobby landlords to delay touring and renewals this term have failed, preliminary conversations with landlords appear favorable for delaying the next term into October. However, my successor and the 66th session will need to finish and enforce the work we strive to begin this fall. In addition, Director Carruthers and I have brainstormed approaching the city with this issue. We believe a preleasing ban via a city ordinance, similar to one passed in West Lansing, Michigan, can be legally applied to regulate the early leasing period. In addition, President Mikoulinskii and I discussed expanding our student legal services to mirror those offered by UW – Milwaukee and the University of Minnesota. I believe housing conditions for off-campus students have deteriorated due to the lack of litigation against landlords who violate student's tenant rights. Litigation, as many of you may know, can cost anywhere from \$1000-\$10,000.00 in legal fees including filing fees for tenant-landlord disputes. This summer I investigated increasing our student legal services to a full-time permanent



position paid for by segregated fees. Unfortunately, the process for funding such a position is not simple. Currently, our body needs gubernatorial approval before allocating additional funding to our student legal services. Together with Director Johnson, I believe we can redefine our student legal services budget to encourage any student in need of legal services or to seek counsel. Our conversations have included reorganizing the legal fee structure for the next fiscal year to eliminate co-pays thus eliminating the monetary barrier for those seeking legal counsel. I look forward to working with Finance further to cement these changes. Director Carruthers and I reached out to Dean Pierce last week to survey all off-campus students on their experiences with their current property owner or manager. Pending administrative approval, we hope to distribute this as soon as possible and publish the results in a timely manner. In the next month, I hope to draft a resolution to cement our relationship with Rent College Pads as well as a formal plan to lobby the City and address the early leasing period. For on-campus issues, I have been in contact with President TenBarge of the Residence Hall Association to gauge current issues facing residents and Resident Assistants alike. After a review of 64-R-36, I successfully obtained a copy of the RA contract and will review it for any future disputes. I will also be meeting with Director Chapman or his designee later this month to discuss issues facing his department, staff, and of course residents. Discussions with the Chancellor from earlier today indicate we have a rare surplus of on campus housing forecasted to exist for only two to three years. This is the first time since the 1970s we have had an on-campus housing surplus according to Chancellor Schmidt. Overall, with other members of the executive board, this position has made great progress in improving housing for our students. To further housing improvements, please come to an open forum regarding housing this Friday from 3:00PM-4:30PM.

## **Unfinished Business**

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
N/A			

#### **New Business**

Bill or Resolution	Title	Status	Vote Method
N/A			

### **Personnel Matter**

\*All confirmations/rejections and deliberations were conducted in closed session, conluding with a secret ballot vote



Appointed or Resigned (A/R)	Name(s)	Entity(ies)
A	Sydney McGuine	Commission on the Status of Women
A	Maddie Loeffler	<b>Putnam Park Commission</b>
A	Anakah Denison	<b>Putnam Park Commission</b>
A	Dakota Bokath	Student Wage Rates and Practice Committee
A	Sydney McGuine	<b>Athletics Committee</b>
A	Brett Farmer	<b>Athletics Committee</b>
A	Olivia Schenzel	Forum Committee
A	Adler Kranich	Forum Committee
A	Drew Barreyro	Forum Committee
A	Yoshi Gaitan	Forum Committee
A	Mengcha Moua	Forum Committee
A	Elizabeth TenBarge	Textbook Committee
A	Olivia Schenzel	Textbook Committee
A	Senator Kranich	Textbook Committee
A	Ravi Delahanty	Recreation Committee
A	Brenden Hicks	Recreation Committee
A	Zach May	Recreation Committee
A	Tanessa Krysheski	Recreation Committee
A	Brett Farmer	University Artists Series Committee
A	Alex Stoll	University Artists Series Committee
A	Rosa Gomez	University Artists Series Committee
A	Drew Dravis	University Artists Series Committee
A	Anakah Denison	University Artists Series Committee
A	Elizabeth TenBarge	University Senate Academic Policies Committee
A	Alicia Long	University Planning Committee

A	Elizabeth TenBarge	University Liberal Education Committee
A	Yoshi Gaitan	SWAT Committee
A	Drake Barreyro	<b>SWAT Committee</b>
A	Alicia Long	<b>Dining Committee</b>
A	Ravi Delahanty	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Dakota Bokath	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Adler Kranich	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Avi Mohan	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Bailey Carruthers	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Rebecca Vold	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Avery Shanahan	Student Organization Conduct Committee
A	Brenden Hicks	Sports Club Advisory Council
A	Anakah Denison	Student Health Issues Committee
A	Brett Farmer	Student Health Issues Committee
A	Ravi Delahanty	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Aidan Voon	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Avi Mohan	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Drew Dravis	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Yoshi Gaitan	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Rosa Gomez	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Alicia Long	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Elizabeth TenBarge	Student Misconduct Committee
A	Elizabeth TenBarge	Service Learning Advisory Committee
A	Adler Kranich	Service Learning Advisory Committee

A	Elizabeth TenBarge	University Assessment Committee
A	Yoshi Gaitan	University Assessment Committee
A	Olivia Schenzel	University Assessment Committee
A	Elizabeth TenBarge	Academic Strategic Plan Advisory Group
A	Mengcha Moua	College of Arts and Sciences Committee
A	Olivia Schenzel	College of Arts and Sciences Committee
A	Justin Schilling	College of Education Academic Curriculum Committee
A	Steven Ross	Eau Claire Transit Commission
A	Yoshi Gaitan	Emergency Preparedness Committee
A	Brett Farmer	Emergency Preparedness Committee
A	Brett Swanson	Alcohol Safety Team
A	Drake Barreyo	A Comprehensive Leadership Program Committee
A	Zach Weerts	A Comprehensive Leadership Program Committee
A	Tanessa Krysheski	A Comprehensive Leadership Program Committee
A	Jaden Mikoulinskii	Master Planning Committee
A	Brenden Hicks	Petition for Readmission After Expulsion Tribunal
A	Ravi Delahanty	Petition for Readmission After Expulsion Tribunal
A	Zach Weerts	Petition for Readmission After Expulsion Tribunal
A	Zach Weerts	Council on Internationalization and Global Engagement
A	Drew Dravis	Council on Internationalization and Global Engagement
A	Alex Stoll	Faculty Lead International Immersion Experiences Committee
A	Mengcha Moua	Bias Incidents Response Team



A	Yoshi Gaitan	Bias Incidents Response Team
A	<b>Bailey Carruthers</b>	Queer and Trans Action Committee
A	Rosa Gomez	Queer and Trans Action Committee
A	Maddie Loeffler	Science and Health Science Committee
A	Aidan Voon	Science and Health Science Committee
A	Brenden Hicks	Graduate Council
A	Alicia Long	Vacancy Committee
A	Brett Farmer	Vacancy Committee
A	Mengcha Moua	Vacancy Committee
A	Adler Kranich	Internal Affairs
A	Alicia Long	Internal Affairs
A	Maddie Loeffler	Internal Affairs
A	Bailey Carruthers	Internal Affairs
A	Olivia Schenzel	Commission on the Status of Women
A	Nick Johnson	Student Wage Rates and Practice Committee
A	Jaden Mikoulinskii	Student Wage Rates and Practice Committee
A	Aidan Voon	Advisory Committee on Accessibility Issues for Persons With Disabilites
A	Brett Farmer	Forum Committee
A	Brett Swanson	University Senate Technology Committee
A	Nick Johnson	University Senate Compensation and Budget
A	<b>Bailey Carruthers</b>	Student Misconduct Review Committee
A	Olivia Schenzel	Student Misconduct Review Committee
A	Brett Swanson	Student Misconduct Review Committee
A	Justin Schilling	Student Misconduct Review Committee



A	Mengcha Moua	Student Misconduct Review
		Committee
A	Jaden Mikoulinskii	<b>Student Misconduct Review</b>
		Committee
A	Justin Schilling	<b>University Centers Advisory</b>
		Committee
A	Jaden Mikoulinskii	<b>University Centers Advisory</b>
		Committee
A	Nick Johnson	<b>University Centers Advisory</b>
		Committee
A	Brenden Hicks	University Centers Advisory
		Committee
A	Mengcha Moua	University Centers Advisory
		Committee
A	<b>Brett Farmer</b>	<b>University Centers Advisory</b>
		Committee
A	Nolan Buss	College of Business
		<b>Curriculum Committee</b>
A	Nolan Buss	College of Business Assurance
		of Learning Committee

## **Announcements**

Person	Topic
President Mikoulinskii	Vacancy for Parliamentarian position

# Adjournment

Meeting adjourned at 9:14 PM.

Minutes submitted by O. Schenzel, Chief of Staff